MINUTES TIDE COMMITTEE September 5, 2018

Present: Janet Oakley, Pat Kostell, Peter Beck, Marie Bost, Mickey VanMetre and Archie Livingston

Absent: Cameron Andrews

Also present were Jerome Kizer, Iris Hill, Kelly Moore, Natalie Kantz and Patrick Brown

Call to Order: Chairperson Oakley called the meeting to order.

Approval of Minutes: Mickey Van Metre moved to approve the minutes. Pat Kostell seconded the motion which was approved unanimously.

Comments from Department Heads: Town Administrator Hill stated that Natalie Kantz and the Public Works Department are busy working on the beach accesses. She is working from an extensive list she has developed that notes what items need to be repaired or replaced. The TIDE Committee thanked Natalie and her department for their hard work.

Marie Bost moved to recommend to Council they pursue making a few of the beach accesses fully handicapped accessible. Mickey Van Metre seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved.

Kelly Moore asked the Committee for feedback regarding the Bay Creek Park rules signage. Natalie Kantz will get mock ups for the signs in the color combinations suggested and the Committee will decide at the next meeting which one to use. Danielle Messer will get a mock up of the wayfinder sign for Burley L. Lyons Park and present that in the meeting.

Pat Kostell mentioned a fence between the public parking lot for Jungle Road Park and BiLo was in need of repair. Administration will look into this and see if it is on town-owned property.

Administrator Hill suggested the signage for and disposal of cigarette butts be deferred until the next meeting. Chairperson Oakley said that the October agenda would also include: suggestions for the bike path, a program for donations for park benches, Bay Creek Park and wayfinder signs.

Adjournment: Marie Bost moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mickey Van Metre and unanimously approved.

The media/public was informed of the date, time and location of the meeting on Tuesday, September 4, 2018

APPROVED BY THE TIDE COMMITTEE

Deborah Hargis, Secretary

October 3, 2018